

**PERSHORE COMMUNITY YOUTH COUNCIL MEETING**  
**7<sup>th</sup> March 2018**

Minutes of the meeting of Pershore Community Youth Council, held at the Town Hall, 34, High Street  
Persnore, Commencing at 2.00pm

Present:- Youth Cllr Josh Pearson (Youth Mayor)  
Youth Cllr Jacob Archer  
Youth Cllr Logan Blight  
Youth Cllr Kira Gill  
Cllr Bob Gillmor  
Youth Cllr Chloe Guscott  
Youth Cllr Bethany Ireland  
Youth Cllr Skye King  
Youth Cllr Harry Staley

**375. Apologies**

Apologies were accepted from Youth Cllrs Wood and Coleman who had school commitments.

**376. Declarations of Interest**

There were none

**377. Youth Mayor's Announcements**

There were none

**378. Items brought to members attention by the Town Clerk**

There were none

**379. Minutes**

It was proposed by Youth Cllr Gill, seconded by Youth Cllr Archer and RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held 7<sup>th</sup> February 2018 be signed as a true record of the proceedings.

**380. Matters of Report from the Minutes**

There were none

**381. Public Transport in the area**

The Clerk advised that the Town Council had responded to the Great Western Railway franchise consultation and the results and final response was awaited. There had been a large number of trains cancelled recently but due to the snow the meeting with Harriett Baldwin MP had been postponed.

Chairmans  
Initials

**382. Policing in Pershore**

Youth Cllr Gill advised that youths were again gathering outside Asda and the Clerk will again raise the matter with the Local Policing Team.

**383. Youth Council Projects**

Members gave updates on the various suggestions put forward for fund raising:-

Sports related events	Youth Cllrs King and Gill agreed to provide a date for the next meeting
House games in the hall	Youth Cllr Pearson agree to provide a date for the next meeting.
Raffle with staff	Youth Cllr Ireland agreed to bring a date for the a cake stall and raffle and report back to the next meeting
A school event with a share of the proceeds – Mr Hanson –	Youth Cllr Jeavons agreed to speak to Mr Hanson
Coffee morning	It was agreed this could take place on 23 <sup>rd</sup> June at the Town Hall

It was agreed the issue of a competition to be the first person on the zip wire be deferred until it was known whether the zip wire could be purchased this year.

**384. Pershore Carnival**

The Clerk advised that she had booked a stall with the Carnival organisers and it was agreed this again be the lollipop stick stall. Volunteers to be confirmed at the next meeting.

**385. Environment issues**

Youth Cllr Archer, a member of the Eco Group, advised that flower beds had been planted in school and there had been discussions about composting and reducing waste.

The Clerk advised that she had now been in contact with Envirosort and was awaited a convenient date from the High School so that the visit could proceed.

**386. Riverside Youth Centre**

Members felt they didn't know enough about what went on at the Youth Centre and felt that more advertising, together with better use of the noticeboard in school may be beneficial. They also wanted to know whether there was any cost to those attending. The Clerk will liaise with the youth leader and bring her responses to the next meeting.

**387. Items for a future agenda**

There were none

**388. Items for information**

There were none

Chairmans Initials
-----------------------

07.03.18

**389. Date of next meeting**

The next meeting of the Youth Council will be held on Wednesday 28<sup>th</sup> March 2018 at the High School

There being no further business the meeting closed at 14:45

Signed.....Date.....

Chairman

Chairmans Initials
-----------------------